
SURPRISE POSTCARD FROM FRIENDS 
 

Many of my friends know that I’m a stamp collector.  Some wonder why. Some are intrigued to 
know why. A few others are interested in what I collect. But other than through the Buffalo Stamp 
Club, I don’t know of any of my friends that collect stamps. A couple of my friends have interests in 
hobbies, crafts, history, or such, like cars or airplanes. I’ve shared interesting philatelic items with 
them that relate to their pursuits and that often sparks some interest. Otherwise, I have not had 
any success in generating any interest in stamp collecting. But at least they respect my interest. 
 

Every once in a while, I receive a surprise like this. So, at least my friends think of me, and that’s 
worth something! 

 

   
 
 

PICTURES FROM OCTOBER AUCTION 
OCTOBER 6, 2022 at The Knights Hall 

 

     
                           Getting ready for the auction to start – 196 Lots!  

 

     
Good attendance! Let’s keep it going! 

 
P.S. We’ll have pictures of Irv Tesmer’s presentation in the next newsletter! 



 


